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Senator Baldacci, Representative Meyer, members of the Committee On 
Health and Human Services, I am Megan Hannan, Executive Director of 
the Maine Community Action Partnership, the membership association of 
the ten community action agencies in Maine, we support LD 1877 An Act 
to Reduce the Number of Children Living in Deep Poverty 
by Adjusting Assistance for Low-income Families. 
 
Our state’s greatest resource is our people, and our state’s policies 
shape people’s possibilities. In Community Action, we create conditions 
that invite children to learn and adults to apply their skills, tapping into 
the potential in our communities.  
 
Studies have proven that to improve the lives of low-income families in 
the present and future, we need to address the needs of the entire 
family – so we help the parents or caregivers with their educational 
and/or employment needs, while also ensuring the children have high 
quality early care and education.  
 
More than anything, families need money. Increasing TANF funds for 
housing, clothing, transportation – and, importantly – whatever they 
need, will not only increase the family’s economic and social well-
being, it will also decrease the toxic stress associated with low income 
and poverty. We know, the science is clear, that the first five years of 
brain development are foundational to human growth and development. 
Wrapping a family in supports during this critical time for children is a 
multi-level prevention strategy: it leads to better outcomes for children 
as they do better in school from K-12 and beyond; it supports parents 
to earn more to do more, lessening the stress that could lead to 
adverse childhood events, therefore lessening the likelihood of 
requiring child protection services; it supports and strengthens 
communities, which in turn support and strengthen families. 
 
In the summary of this bill, it states that this: “changes the policy goal of 
the provision of assistance to low-income families to allow those 
families to live with economic stability”; what it does not state, but 
certainly also does, is allows low-income families to live with dignity, 
grace and a reliable source of support.  
 
Thank you for your time, I am happy to answer your questions that I 
can. 
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